Financial Structure and Operations meeting minutes 11/10/2015

Strategic Planning
Financial Structure and Operations
November 10, 2015 3:00 p.m. RPL 325

Members Present: Sandy Cheffer, Shirley Goines, Stephen Jones, Brian Lasey, Jim
Musser, Niki Schwartz and Jeff Woods. One guest.

Distributed documents showing the current initiatives being proposed by each
working group, a draft of a white paper section by Pat Chronister and Jeff Woods, a
draft of a white paper by the University as a Public Institution working group, and an
email from Jason Warnick with a proposal from Jeff Robertson about allied health
sciences.

Discussed issues related to the current FSO proposed initiatives. Group decided to
include a discussion of disability accessibility in the plant maintenance section of the
white paper being drawn up by Brian Lasey and Jim Musser. The group also
considered emphasizing strategic growth through increased emphasis on graduate
programs and online education as a means to cost-effectively increase enrollment
and revenues. Jeff Woods and Jim Musser were assigned to craft a section for the
white paper discussing the creation of a reserve fund to allow the University to adapt
quickly to market changes in educational program needs by constituents such as
industry.

Jim Musser shared concerns about purchasing policies and about the “Tech way.”
There was discussion about dealing with state purchasing guidelines requiring
budgeting for purchases prior to the end of the academic year, restrictions on capital
and large purchases using monies from multiple academic budgets, and related
topics. It was suggested that there be discussions with Academic Advising and the
Budget Office about providing for reserve accounts to allow departments and
colleges to set aside a determined amount of a year’s budget to be able to amass
sufficient resources to make large purchases at a later date. For example, a
department needing a piece of equipment valued at $100,000 might be able to set
aside a portion of the budget for multiple years until it had enough to make the
purchase rather than trying to use all of one year’s budget to purchase the item.

There were questions and on how to approach and finish the white paper draft
sections on external funding and building maintenance.

Meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.
Next meeting: November 17, 2016










































